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The Archaeology Branch of the Ministry of Tourism, Culture & the Arts 
controls and releases archaeological information on a “need to know” 
basis pursuant to Section 3(3) of the Heritage Conservation Act.  

Records for specific archaeological investigations can only be 
provided where it can be shown that distribution of the records will 
benefit the management or conservation of these sites. As such, the 
Archaeological Overview Assessment (AOA) prepared for the Lakes 
District and Schooner Cove has only been provided to the Regional 
District of Nanaimo as part of the formal Neighbourhood Plan 
submission. 

In accordance with the Act, the AOA is not provided to the general 
public. 


